
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 6, 2017 
 
Luis Sanchez   
Acting Manhattan Borough Commissioner 
NYC Department of Transportation 
59 Maiden Lane, 37th Floor 
New York, NY 10037 
 
Re Intercity Bus Stop moving to West 34th Street (11/12 Avenues) 
 
Dear Commissioner Sanchez,  
 
At this time Manhattan Community Board 4 (MCB4) requests an additional 45 days to meet the 
applicant and Department of Transportation to evaluate the request to relocate their operation to 
the north side of 34th Street between 11th and 12th Avenues, from their current location on the 
north side of 33rd Street between 11th and 12th Avenues. As Hudson Yards construction continues 
to rapidly expand westward, we understand that the 33rd Street location will soon be unfeasible 
for a temporary time. 
 
Members of the Executive Committee and the Jacob Javits Center have expressed significant 
concerns about the busy nature of the proposed location. In addition, a site visit with the operation 
and NYC Department of Transportation scheduled on Thursday, February 9th, was cancelled due 
to significant anticipated snow accumulations. For these reasons MCB4 asks for an additional 45 
days to work with the stakeholders and visit the proposed and alternate locations.  
 
As of the date of this letter the applicant to agreed to continue to work with MCB4 and reschedule 
the site visit in early April. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this issue. 
 
Sincerely  
 
 
Delores Rubin 
Chair 
Manhattan Community Board 4 
 
Enclosed: 
cc:  Bill Revere, Director of Operations, Boltbus 

Christian DiPalermo, CDD STRATEGIES 
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